Hoops Club Board Meeting Minutes
October 5, 2015     7:00 CSH Library
www.ChatfieldHoopsClub.com

Submitted by Meagan Jarecki 
(individual e-mails, schedules, events can be found on Hoops Website )

 (
Regular Board Meeting:  Updates, Fundraisers, Volunteers
)
 (
Present:
Coach M
ike Deutsch, 
Board Members:  
President: Jason Cardona (Lauren, 10)
Treasurer:  Meagan Jarecki (Je
ssica, 12
) 
Secretary: Mary Pemberton (Sydney, 9) 
&  Secretary
: Melissa 
Helmerich
 (Bailey, 9)
)

Board President Welcome:
· Jason welcomed the parents then gave a brief overview of the goals and responsibilities for the Booster Club. Recent highlights include the charter bus to the Wyoming tournament, partial payment of Project Move fees for the players over the summer and all three levels now have new jerseys.

Coaches Corner:
· Open Gyms are limited right now because of scheduling conflicts, weekday open gyms will be scheduled as allowed and Saturday open gym will be moved to 1-3pm to allow for girls to participate in Powder Puff Football. Some concern over the BB girls participating because of a high likelihood of injury. Coach also looking into availability at Falcon Bluffs.
· Reminder that physicals and district forms are due to the AD secretary by 11/4; forms were handed out at the meeting.
· The basketball class under the direction of Coach Lazerri is wonderful; Coach is considering asking her to also lead yoga sessions at the Saturday shoot-around practices during the season. Update will follow.
· Tryouts will be 11/12 and 11/13
· The game and practice schedules will be available and distributed in early October, gym/game times are still being coordinated around a variety of activities, one of which is a district cheer competition over two full days, will be during the first week of the season.
· There will be practice the week of Thanksgiving break- days & times to follow and if enough team members are in town, Coach will try to coordinate team/individual photos and the team overnight during this week as well.
· The tip-off dinner will be on 11/17 at 6:00pm in the Commons Area at Chatfield. Dinner will be provided for all the players and their families. Cindy Laczkowski and Meagan Jarecki will be coordinating the dinner. At least one parent from each family is required to be at this dinner/meeting. New spirit wear will be introduced here as well.
· Hold off on buying shoes until the senior girls have made a decision about the color show they will be wearing this year.
· The issue of sometimes inappropriate music played during warm-ups was brought up
Fundraisers:
· Bake Sale –  will be held during parent/teacher conferences on 10/14 and 10/15; doing okay with baked goods sign up but need more player volunteers to sign up to work.
· King Sooper card – updates coming in to Meagan for individual player cards for those who have them, she has more available for those who need them.
· Chipotle Night – Jaime will be scheduling; the team receives 50% of the proceeds from that nights’ sales
· Poker Night –Scheduled for 11/7 at 6pm at the Mirage
· Other half time events – we need a volunteer to organize & run some fun, short half-time events (Hoops will provide gift cards for “winners”).  Ideas:  lay-up / half court shots competition, head on bat/spin/shoot, etc.
· Jason mentioned a potential deal with Las Schwab where they will have a banner under the scoreboard and donate money for points. Jason to clear with AD
· Jason mentioned offering Bronco tickets for a raffle/drawing. Mary Pemberton may also be able to secure tickets to raffle for Rockies/Avs games if we set that up. Silent auction suggested but the boys already do that during parent/teacher conf.


Volunteers:
· We still need numerous parent volunteers during the season in order to ensure the season runs smoothly for the girls; a sign up genius has been distributed, please sign up if you haven’t already and encourage others to do the same.
· Cindy Laczkowski has confirmed the end of season banquet for March 6th at Mount Vernon Country Club
· Brian Keighan volunteered to do JV/III HDL, and will be trained by Duane Laczkowski who does Varsity HUDL.
· Cindy Laczkowski and Meagan Jarecki have volunteered to run the tip-off dinner
· Volunteers still needed:
· Concessions coordinator
· Memory Book
· Half time events
· Year-end video
· Scholarship committee
Financial Report:
· Meagan reviewed the financial report, new since last meeting are additional blanket funds and King Sooper card update.



 (
To Do:
Please Volunteer 
and encourage others to do the same
)


Next Hoops Club Meeting:  Monday, Nov. 5 PM at 7:00pm:  ALL ARE WELCOME!

